
Mayor Mitchell addresses the
gun violence “beef” going on
between  two  groups  in  New
Bedford
Mayor  Mitchell  recently  gave  an  update  on  the  concerning
uptick in gun violence happening between two groups in New
Bedford. He noted, “It’s been focused primarily in the Ben
Rose and Blue Meadows housing developments and it is something
that is concerning because it seemed to happen out of the
blue.”

On Tuesday, September 19th New Bedford police responded to
several  shots  recorded  on  a  shot  spotter  near  Durfee  and
Linden street in New Bedford. When first responders arrived on
the scene they located an adult male with multiple gunshot
wounds and transported the victim to Saint Lukes Hospital.

On Thursday, September 15th the New Bedford Police Department
received reports of shots fired at the Blue Meadows Apartments
on Dartmouth Street across from Stop and Shop. In addition,
they received a report that a person came into St. Luke’s
Hospital who had sustained at least one gunshot wound.

At the scene of the shooting at the Blue Meadows Apartments
police  encountered  a  vehicle  “riddled”  with  bullets  and
another car with a bullet hole. NBPD had the car riddled with
bullets to police headquarters and impounded as evidence.

The  New  Bedford  Police  Union  was  raising  concern  in  the
beginning of the month over an influx in shootings in New
Bedford.  On  September  10th  they  warned,  “Not  including  a
shooting which occurred at 12 a.m. today, 6 of the first 10
days of September have had incidents of shots fired.”
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Mayor Mitchell noted that the violence is “not random and
there are beefs between two groups and there has been a cycle
of retaliation”. The mayor did ensure that the police are
working hard in these areas and are “working with the DA’s
office to ensure that theres a lot of focus on folks who may
have violated a warrant or otherwise might need to be picked
up”.

You can watch Mayor Mitchells full statement regarding the
situation in the video below.


